
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP                                                                      
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
September 3, 2020 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The September 3, 2020 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:32 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. The meeting was held outside of the 
building to more easily meet the social distancing requirements of COVID-19. Members 
present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Vice-Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum; 
Secretary-Treasurer Robyn Loesch. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

• Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 6, 2020 Regular 
Meeting, Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

 
TREASURERS REPORT 

• A summary of the current month’s bills was read.  A motion to pay the listed bills, and to 
pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills, including having Alpha Space 
paint the handicap spot at the Firehouse, was made by Alan Loesch. Dennis Morgan 
seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

 
General Fund Bills – $8,631.37   State Fund – $ 0 

 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE   - We are still working with the County and Comcast on a grant for 
internet infrastructure.  
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT    

#496 Renewal – Crown Castle wireless  
 
ENGINEERING REPORT .  
 
FIRE COPANY REPORT -  NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT -  NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE   
 
ROAD REPORT – Alan Loesch will meet with Chris Hooper, DCCD, on Tuesday to go over the 
details of the Phase -2 Dirt and Gravel Road project on Hemlock Rd. Dennis Morgan said that 
he has heard good remarks about our Fire Company parking lot paving project. 
Keith Crum reported that: 

• He has marked all of the Back Rd, Middle Rd, and White Oak Rd. culverts with red 
reflective markers. 

• He will be mowing Carsonville Road tomorrow. 

• The Ford 550 had repairs and service (rotors, breaks, oil change, four tires, lube). 

  
 



OLD BUSINESS   

• The is no update from Ed Fisher about our stop sign project. 

• The tree ordinance is still on hold.  
 
 NEW BUSINESS   

• Dawn Zimmerman asked if people can access her property through the Township 
driveway. Her family is having an estate auction. Keith will work with her to clear access to 
the neighboring field.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE.  
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis 
Morgan. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at  8:03 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


